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Dear Parents/ Carers 
 
Thank you for the support you have shown the Academy and leadership team at the end of 
what has been an enjoyable term. We are busy getting ready to welcome students in the 
Academy from Wednesday 7 September and provide you with additional information to ensure 
the start of the new term is purposeful.  
 
We will have a staggered start to the new term to ensure a smooth transition for our year 7 and 
year 12 cohorts. 
 
Wednesday 7 September  
 

• Year 7  8.30am start in the activity studio 

• Year 12 10.00am start in the activity studio 

Thursday 8 and Friday 9 September  
 
All students return to the Academy. Please meet at 8.30am in the following areas: 
 

• Year 7  straight to tutor groups 

• Year 8  main yard 

• Year 9  front yard 

• Year 10  sports hall 

• Year 11 activity studio 

• Year 12 straight to tutor groups 

• Year 13 post-16 study room 

The timings of the school day will change next year to accommodate a single breaktime and 
lunchtime. The beginning and end of the day will stay the same: 
 

Tutor  
Time 

Period 1 Period 2 Morning  
Break 

Period 3 Period 4 Lunch  
Break 

Period 5 

8.35-9.00 9.00-10.00 10.00-11.00 11.00-11.20 11.20-12.20 12.20-1.20 1.20-2.00 2.00-3.00 

 
Students will remain in their house teams for competitions and community events but will be 
tutored in year groups. The new year heads and deputies are as follows: 
 
Year 7  
 
Head of Year: Mrs C Henderson chenderson@stangroundacademy.org 
Deputy Head of Year: Mrs S Goodale sgoodale@stangroundacademy.org   
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Year 8 
 
Head of Year: Mr L Pollard lpollard@stangroundacademy.org  
Deputy Head of Year: Ms J Catton jcatton@stangroundacademy.org  
 
Year 9 
 
Head of Year: Mrs M Dortch mdortch@stangroundacademy.org  
Deputy Head of Year: Miss T O’Donnell to’donnell@stangroundacademy.org  
 
Year 10 
 
Head of Year: Mr J Treliving jtreliving@stangroundacademy.org 
Deputy Head of Year: Miss L Wragg lwragg@stangroundacademy.org  
 
Year 11 
 
Head of Year: Mrs S Lowe slowe@stangroundacademy.org and  
Head of Year: Miss K Angove (Friday) kangove@stangroundacademy.org  
Deputy Head of Year: Mr L Brown lbrown@stangroundacademy.org  
 
Sixth Form 
 
Sixth Form Manager: Mr C Firth cfirth@stangroundacademy.org  
 
Uniform standards and appearance 
 
As previously communicated, we expect all students to uphold uniform standards, published 
on the website, on day one of the new academic year. Please refer to the letter dated July 2022 
for further information. 
 
The Academy is now closed for the summer break, and we look forward to welcoming students 
for the new academic year in September. 
 
Wishing you all a safe and restful summer break. 
 
Yours faithfully 

  
Mr Van Lier 
Principal 
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